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Movement is a core aspect of religious activity in the ancient Mediterranean world, spanning multiple 
aspects of ritual. Movement in religious contexts might be very large, containing a considerable 
number of people or covering a significant distance: processions to move people, animals, and 
objects from one place to another; dancing; athletics contests; the pannychis of night-time revelry 
and worship. Contrarily, movements might be very small – intimate even – like pouring a libation 
over an altar, placing a votive offering, or wrapping wool fillets around a grave stele. But in all these 
contexts, the movement itself renders the embodied manifestation of religious activity; it turns the 
moving person into a ritual implement. Ritualised movement is, therefore, a means of non-verbal 
communication that acts as a conduit of meaning between individuals and groups, performers and 
audiences, and – perhaps most importantly – between the participants and the divinities being 
worshipped. Specific types of movement convey status, role, and function both religiously and within 
socio-political spheres. More broadly, movement in religious activity contributes to the creation of 
individual and group identities.  

Movement activates the sensory cores of the body to facilitate emotional engagement with both the 
act of moving and the act of worship. Movement engenders sensory experiences; from the rushing 
of wind through the hair, the feeling of shifting ground beneath the feet, or more minor changes as 
the gradual weight pouring out from the libation bowl, the smells, sights, and sounds created by both 
the movement itself and by the activities being facilitated by that movement. When this occurs, these 
sensory inputs are enabled through the physical act of worship, creating ‘muscle memory’ in the 
individual participants, particularly when these acts are repeated over and again. Religious ritual is 
structured in space-time in multiple ways: from actions that are repeated in every or most rituals, 
such as pouring libations, to those which are only repeated every so often – for example, the number 
of quadrennial festivals in which each individual may only participate once due to age, status, or 
some other reason. So, movement must be channelled into a kind of collective sense-memory in 
order to facilitate the coming generations. This is particularly important in a religious system which 
is primarily tradition-based. Much of our conceptual understanding of the ‘space-time’ of ancient 
Mediterranean religion has come from work on literary sources. However, a study of the visual 
representation of religious ritual in the art of the ancient Mediterranean can give us further insight 
into the ways that movement facilitates religious worship, how that movement relates to the physical 
landscape of the ancient Mediterranean, and how the individual or collective body itself brings 
religious activity to life. Additionally, by investigating the imagery of movement in religious contexts, 
we can interrogate the ways that the ‘muscle memory’ of infrequent ritual practices may be passed 
down from one group of participants to the next.  

In the last five to ten years, much excellent work has been done on historical and theoretical aspects 
of religious movement, including, for example, volumes on procession. This work has greatly 
expanded our understanding of the role movement plays in the sensory and emotive landscape of 
religious practice. This panel seeks to further broaden that understanding by interrogating the ways 
various types of religious movements are depicted in the art of the ancient Mediterranean. We 
welcome papers addressing aspects of religious movement in ancient Mediterranean art, including 
comparative approaches where appropriate.  
 
We welcome proposals for papers of 40 minutes in length. The panel will be comprised wholly by an 
open call for papers, ensuring a diversity of participants. We particularly encourage early career 
scholars, studies that employ cutting-edge theoretical approaches to studying ancient Mediterranean 
art and/or religion or studies of areas outside Classical Greece and Rome. We take ‘Mediterranean’ 
to be widely encompassing, including, for example, North Africa and the Near East and the expanse 
of the Roman and Byzantine empires.  


